
 
 

Statutory Notice 
 

ST PAULS C OF E INFANT SCHOOL 
 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006, as amended by the Education Act 2011, that the Governing Body of St Paul’s 
CofE Infant School, intends to make a prescribed alteration to St Paul’s CofE Infant 
School, The Cardinals, Tongham, Farnham GU10 1EF. 
 
The Governing Body of St Paul’s CofE Infant School are proposing to change the 
age range of St Paul’s CofE Infant School from 4 to 7 years to 2 to 11 years to 
become St Paul’s CofE Primary School and nursery. It is proposed that the nursery 
provision will open in April 2024 to replace a previous provision which closed in 
August 2023. It is proposed that the school will become a primary school from 1 
September 2025. St Paul’s CofE Infant School is a Voluntary Controlled School.  
 
This prescribed alteration is linked to the proposal by Surrey County Council to 
enlarge the premises of St Paul’s CofE Infant School to accommodate the additional 
children at Key Stage 2.  
 
The Governing Body of St Paul’s CofE Infant School, in conjunction with Surrey 
County Council, has complied with all applicable statutory requirements to consult in 
connection with this proposal. At the conclusion of the Notice period, if permission is 
granted by the Cabinet Member for Education and Learning, Surrey County Council 
will implement the proposal. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the full proposal. Copies of the full proposal can be 
obtained from:  
Surrey County Council Website: www.surreysays.co.uk 
Email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk 
Post: Education Place Planning Team, Surrey County Council, Quadrant Court, 
Guildford Road, Woking, GU22 7QQ. 
 
Within four weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may agree, 
object to, or make comments on the proposal by accessing the consultation via the 
Surrey County Council consultation website: www.surreysays.co.uk. Alternatively, 
representations can be made by email to schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or by post to 
Katie Kelly-Weller, Surrey County Council, Quadrant Court, 35 Guildford Road, 
Woking GU22 7QQ. 
 

Signed: Rachael Wardell, Executive Director of Children, Families and Lifelong 
Learning, Surrey County Council. 
 
Publication Date: 24 November 2023 
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